
1 

In This Issue  
 

Who's Who in GWRRA ...............2 
 

May Birthdays and Upcoming 
Events...........................................3 
 

CD's Article ..................................4-5 
 

ACD's Article ................................6 
 

Jaime's Article ééé.éé...é.é7-9 
 

Upcoming Rides éééé...é.é10-13 
 

Riders Ed Corner éééé..é....14 
 

Chili Cook Off Flyer éé...é......15 
 

Ride In Flyeréé.éééé..é....16 
 

Ride In Registration Formé.é...17 
 

PA District Rally Flyerééé......18 
 

PA District Rally Registrationé..19 
 

New England Rally Flyeréé.....20 
 

New England Rally Registration..21 
 

New York Rally Flyer..éé..é....22 
 

New York Rally Registration é...23 
 

New York Rally Hotels ééé.....24 
 

Sponsorséééééé.éé.é...25 
 

District Training Event Road Captain 
Classééééééé....éé.é..26 
 

The End! ééééééé.é..éé...27 

NY- 

Free GWRRA Trial Membership 

Click Here Now!!!! 

Come and learn more about Gold Wing Road Riders As-

sociation (GWRRA) by joining us at one of our monthly 

gatherings.  They are held the first Tuesday of every 

month at Bertucci's in Melville.  Located on Route 110 

just north of the Northern State Parkway.  Join us for 

dinner at 6:30 or the meeting which starts at 7:00. 

Click here to visit our website Now! 

www.gwrra-nyk.org 

 Please make sure that you check out the upcom-

ing events and rides and mark your calendars.  There 

is a lot happening and you do not want to miss out on 

the FUN!   

 This may be the April's Fools edition.  However, 

Chapter K does not fool around.  We are on a mission 

to make this our best year ever.  This will be hard to 

do because we have had many great years.  But I am 

certain that we can do it with all of your help! 

NY- K 

Krazy Kat News  

Apr 2019  

 

http://www.gwrra-ny-k.org/
http://www.gwrra-ny-k.org
http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://gwrra.org/freetrial.html
http://www.gwrra.org/
gwrra-nyk.org
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²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ Y  
Chapter Director ς Rich & Ann Bullis  
Assistant Chapter Director ς  Rich & Phyllis 
            Gearity 
Treasurer ς Jamie Alston 
MEC / Socialς Linda Reichling 
MAD Coordinator ς Alfredo Montero  
Web Master ς Rich Bullis  
Ride Coordinator ς Jamie Alston  
2018 COY ς  Ann & Rich Bullis 
Newsletter Editor ς Rich Bullis 
D4C Coordinator ς Scott Paladini 
CHOY Coordinator ς Scott Paladini 
We Need more help.  Contact Rich if you want 
to get a little, or even a lot, more involved.  
And don't ever feel like you will be alone be-
cause there will always be people around to 
give you any help that you might need.  You 
will never be left to figure out how to do 
something on your own! 

²ƘƻΩǎ ²Ƙƻ ƛƴ D²ww!  
President and Wingman - Anita and JR Alkire 
NY District Directors ς Ted and Janice  
         Zamorski 
NY Dist Asst Directors East - Mike and  
    Jacqueline Devaux 
NY Dist Asst Directors  West ς Roger and  
                               Arlene Connelly 
District Treasurer ς Donna Cork  
District Educators ς Cliff and Nancy Schaal  
NY District MEC ς Trish and Jim Thayer 
District University CoordinatorsτEileen and 
               Tim Guile 
District COY Coordinator ς  Pete and Angela 
    Wingerter 
District Ride Coordinator ς TBD 
District CHOY Coordinator ς  Peter & Marielle 
        St Amour 
District Webmaster ς Clark & Linda Clemens 
District Newsletter Editors ς  Gary & Donna   
           Cork                 
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May Birthdays  
Phyllis Gearity May 13th 
Joe Godley  May 14th 
Nicole Bullis  May 16th 
Richie Bullis III May 27th 
 

Mar 30th District Meeting 9:30-3:00 Binghamton Holiday Inn (Flyer)  
Apr 7th Road Captain Course (Flyer) 
Apr 7th Chili Cook Off/District Training 1:00 at Rich & Ann's (Check website or Flyer for details) 
April 13th Advanced Riding Class Deer Park, NY (Details) 
May 4th Ride In at Sunny Hill resorts (Details will be posted shortly) 
May 18th Dieciocho De Mayo 4:00-8:00 Jairo & Dianeth's (Details will be posted shortly) 
June 8th-9th Nice leisurely ride through Massachusetts  (Details will be posted shortly) 
Aug 8th-11th New York Rally at Tioga Downs Casino Resort Flyer and Registration 
Sep 28-Oct 1st Fall Trip Lake George (Details will be posted shortly) 
Now we need your help with day rides.  We need you to volunteer to either plan or help plan a day 
ride. 
Additional Events will be added as they become decided upon. 

Upcoming Events  

Back to page 1 

C:/Users/COMPAQ/Documents/GWRRA/NY Event Flyers/2019/2019 District Meeting Flyer  11 05 18.pdf
mailto:http://gwrra-nyk.org/node/307
C:/Users/COMPAQ/Documents/GWRRA/Chapter K web site/Flyers/2019/2019 Chapter K Chili & Training District Flyer.pdf
C:/Users/COMPAQ/Documents/GWRRA/Chapter K web site/Flyers/2019/2019 Chapter K Chili & Training District Flyer.pdf
C:/Users/COMPAQ/Documents/GWRRA/NY Event Flyers/2019/2019 NY Rally Flyer Reg Form and Hotels.pdf
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 Ann and I can't believe April is upon us.  We are looking forward to dusting off the 

winter and are ready for one amazing riding season with all of  YOU!  We started off the 

year with a fabulous holiday party followed by the most delicious wine and chocolate pair-

ing, a lucky day with all of  you as we celebrated St. Patrick's Day and are looking forward 

to the annual Chili Cookoff and Cinco (on the 18th) De Mayo.   

      Ann and I just came back from the district meeting in Binghamton.  We would like to 

thank Jaime and Heather for attending this meeting with us.  The venue was in a wonderful 

location, right in the middle of downtown Binghamton.   It was nice to catch up with our 

long distance friends!  We were not able to go up on Friday night this year because Ann 

went to the real city to see a play and go out for adult beverages and a little something to 

eat.  The meeting will be back at Binghamton next year.  We want everyone to mark their 

calendars for next year and plan to join us in some small city FUN!   

     Our chapter was honored to accept the 1st Runner Up Chapter of the Year Award.  We 

will, and may I repeat we will be the Chapter of the Year as well as the Dash4 Cash winner 

next year.  Let me just remind everyone what happened the last time I said that we were go-

ing to get 100 points and win the Dash4Cash award.  That year we set the record by getting 

130 points.  We are the only chapter to ever get 100 points.  Well we are going to do it 

again.  We will get 100 points this year, but we need every members help to be able to do it.  

I sure hope that you are ready for the journey because it will be one great ride or event fol-

lowed by another. 

 Education was always one of the many things that members came to our gatherings 

and events for.  We have decided to have an educational component at every gathering and 

event.  This month we will be doing a Distracted Driving Module at our April gathering.  

On April 7th before the chili cook off we will have a Road Captain Class that will consist of 

a classroom portion as well as a road portion.  This seminar is required for anyone inter-

ested in becoming a Road Captain.  You must be a Road Captain to lead or sweep during a 

ride.  I strongly recommend that every member take this seminar, even if you do not plan to 

lead or sweep on a ride.  You might ask why?  It is because you never know when you 

might become the lead or sweep during a ride that you are on.  This is not a required semi-

nar, but it is the one seminar that I strongly believe every member should be required to 

take.  You will need to have you motorcycle or trike to participate in the road portion.  In 

May we will be presenting Running Mountains Hills and Curves at the gathering.  We will 

be presenting From the Rear~Co-Riders View of Riding before our May 18th event.  This 

training is required for all co-riders to move up in the levels program from level one.  Make 

sure that you stay tuned so you do not miss out on any of the 

training. 

Back to page 1 

Ann and Rich Bullis  
New York Chapter K Chapter Director's Corner     
Chapter K Webmaster 
2018 Chapter K Couple of the Year 

Continued on the next page 
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 There are many events that have been added to the calendar on our website.  They are 

also listed on the upcoming events section of page 3 of this newsletter.  Make sure to look 

them over and mark your calendars to participate in as many as you can.  Please remember  

to RSVP to let us know that you are going to participate in an event 

 We are very excited to see that Ride-In is back again this year.  It will be held in the 

Catskills on May 3-5.  We want to thank Chapter L for hosting it this year.  We know how 

much work goes into hosting this event so please show your support and attend this event.  

Make sure your read the flyer and registration form for all of the details.  There are many 

separate hotels on the grounds so it is very important that we book all of our rooms at one 

time so we can stay together.  I will be booking the rooms on April 5th so let me know if 

you want a room. 

 The New York Rally will be held at Tioga Downs Casino and Resort from Aug. 8-11.  

We are thinking of extending this event to explore the Finger Lakes Region since we will so 

close.  Please make your reservations and let us know if you would like to join the others 

that will be exploring the Finger Lakes Region.  Make sure your read the flyer, registration 

form and hotel information for all of the details.   

 We are in desperate need of day rides.  PLEASE, step up to the challenge and either 

put together a ride, or work with others to help put one together.  You will definitely experi-

ence a great feeling after you help plan your first ride.  One could kind of compare it to get-

ting a tattoo, because how many people only have one tattoo.  Not many, because people get 

addicted and always want to get more .  The same thing will happen after you plan your first 

ride, you will want to plan more.  So take the plunge and jump right in and get started on 

planning your first ride.  I would be ecstatic to help you with the planning if you need help.  

It is not that difficult for you to do, so take on the challenge. 

 Communication is essential in order for the chapter to excel.  It is also the single big-

gest factor to the demise of the chapter.  We are still experimenting with a group Facebook 

page to enhance communication.  Our group Facebook page is not helping like I thought 

that it would.  Many of you have Facebook already and skim and scan all day on the phone.  

So if you have a Facebook account please send a friend request to me ( Richard Bullis) so I 

can add you to the group.  It takes just a few minutes.  We are not going to give up on this 

idea yet.  Maybe we just need some more time for this to take action.  

 Remember we are but one chapter in a state of many chapters.  Although we have not 

been visited upon very often we can still show that we love to ride.  We don't want to miss 

the very cool events happening!  Remember, although we live on an island, we should not 

isolate ourselves from all of the great motorcycle events that are coming up.  Events are 

more fun when we travel together.  We certainly know that life gets in the way of life or as 

the saying goes life happens...Ann and I are just twoécome on you all lets get those pens 

going and start signing up for the many district events taking place!  You won't be disap-

pointed. 

 There is one more surprise that we will be talking about at our April gathering so you 

do not want to miss this gathering or you will have to wait until next months newsletter to 

find out about it.  We would like to wish everyone a Happy Easter! 

https://www.gwrra-nyk.org/calendar-date
C:/Users/COMPAQ/Documents/AIMLogger
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Phyllis and Rich Gearity  
New York Chapter K Assistant Chapter Director's   

  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjk1vXw0K3hAhWDmeAKHeXdDhsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.partycity.com%2Feaster-decorations&psig=AOvVaw24yo-botZKXMForDrHp0Qf&ust=1554164658758416
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Jaime Alston 

Ride Coordinator ð NY Chapter K 

 
 

 Tough Questions Answered: How Often Should 

You Really Replace Your Motorcycle Helmet? 
by BikeBandit | May 4, 2018 | Uncategorized | 0 comments 

�(�Y�H�U�\�R�Q�H���L�Q���W�K�H���P�R�W�R�U�F�\�F�O�H���L�Q�G�X�V�W�U�\���V�D�\�V���³�\�R�X���V�K�R�X�O�G���U�H�S�O�D�F�H���\�R�X�U���P�R�W�R�U�F�\�F�O�H���K�H�O�P�H�W���H�Y�H�U�\���I�L�Y�H���\�H�D�U�V�´��
as a rule of thumb �± but does anyone really know why that is? We go straight to the source to try to fig-
ure out if you really need to replace your helmet every 60 months �± and if so, WHY. 

 Here at Bike Bandit we sell a lot of motorcycle helmets, and we encounter this question a lot ï when are 

you ñsupposedò to replace your motorcycle helmet? Like almost all retailers in the industry, along with the 

manufacturers themselves, our standard answer is a (very general) recommendation to ñreplace your hel-

met every five years.òBut we know what a lot of you think when you hear that: where does that ñevery five 

yearsò recommendation come from anyway? We know many of you spend a lot of money on quality-built 

helmets and take good care of them, and after five years they still look and feel like new, causing the ñfive 

year ruleò to suddenly sound more like marketing-speak designed to sell more helmets than a legitimate 

safety concern. Because this is a hotly debated topic, we decided to dig down into it to find the truth about 

the ñfive year rule,ò why it exists, and when it does ï �D�Q�G���G�R�H�V�Q�¶�W ï apply.  

�&�2�1�6�( �1�6�8�6�«�2�5�� �&�2�1�6�3�, �5ACY?  
First off, weôll take a look at this ñfive year ruleò and why it exists. The most concise explanation of the 

rationale behind this rule comes from the Snell Memorial Foundation, which does extensive research into 

the safety of helmets and even has their own testing certification (which you can read more about in this 

article, Motorcycle Helmet FAQs: DOT, Snell, and ECE.) From Snellôs website, 

ñThe five-year replacement recommendation is based on a consensus by both helmet manufacturers and 

the Snell Foundation. Glues, resins and other materials used in helmet production can affect liner materi-

als. Hair oils, body fluids and cosmetics, as well as normal ñwear and tearò all contribute to helmet degra-

dation. Petroleum based products present in cleaners, paints, fuels and other commonly encountered mate-

rials may also degrade materials used in many helmets possibly degrading performance. Additionally, ex-

perience indicates there will be a noticeable improvement in the protective characteristic of helmets over a 

five-year period due to advances in materials, designs, production methods and the standards. Thus, the 

recommendation for five-year helmet replacement is a judgment call stemming from a prudent safety phi-

losophy.ò 

Based on Snellôs explanation, there is a lot in a helmet that does deteriorate over time with wear that may 

not be visible to the naked eye, and will degrade the integrity of this critical piece of safety gear. In addi-

tion, the ñconsensusò Snell speaks of seems to go beyond just motorcycle helmets ï manufacturers of hel-

mets in the bicycling, skateboarding, equestrian, and snow sports industries also seem to follow the five-

year replacement recommendation, pretty much across the board. 

Continued on the next page 










































